
Public Notice
NOTICE OF ONLINE PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTRE #1   

Municipal Class Environmental Assessment Study for Intersection Improvements at Heart Lake 
Road and Countryside Drive 

The City of Brampton has initiated a Schedule ‘B’ 
Class Environmental Assessment (Class EA) for the 
following road intersection in accordance with the 
Environmental Assessment Act: 

 Intersection Improvements at Heart Lake Road 
and Countryside Drive  

The EA study is assessing the need for intersection 
improvements as part of an overall operational and 
safety improvements for the Heart Lake Road 
corridor to accommodate current and future 
transportation and safety needs of pedestrians, 
cyclists, and motorists. You are invited to participate 
in the Online Public Information Centre to learn 
about the project findings to date and share your 
input. 

The Process  

The study is being carried out in accordance with the planning and design process for Schedule ‘B’ projects as outlined in 
the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (October 2000, as amended in 2007, 2011, 2015), which is approved 
under the Ontario Environmental Assessment Act.  

Online Public Information Centre  

The City of Brampton is working hard to protect the health and wellbeing of our community. To help protect the health and 
safety of residents and staff during the COVID-19 pandemic, this Public Information Centre (PIC) is being held using a 
virtual format.   

The City is committed to informing and engaging the public on the Intersection Improvements at Heart Lake Rd. and 
Countryside Dr. Class EA and will be posting Public Information Centre content on the City’s website starting April 14, 
2022 to May 13, 2022.

How to Participate:  

Step 1: Visit: www.brampton.ca/Heartlake-Countryside-EA by using your computer or scan the QR 
code using mobile phone.  
Step 2: View the material and complete the comment form provided on the website.    

If you are unable to participate online, please leave a voicemail with your name and phone number and a member of the 
project team will contact you for your input.  

Comments Invited  

If you have any questions or comments regarding the study, or wish to be added to the study mailing list, please contact 
either of the following project members:   

Ghaz Mohammad, M.Eng., P.Eng, PMP
Sr. Project Engineer, Infrastructure Planning 
Public Works & Engineering, City of Brampton 
WPOC, 1975 Williams Parkway 
Brampton, ON L6S 6E5 
T: 905 874 2949 
F: 905-875-2505 
Email: Ghazanfar.mohammad@brampton.ca  

Dave Hallman, P. Eng 
Consultant Project Manager  
MTE Consultants Inc.  
520 Bingemans Centre Drive  
Kitchener, ON N2B 3X9 
T: 905-639-2552 x1336 
F: 905-639-7727 
Email: dhallman@mte85.com 

Information will be collected in accordance with the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. With the exception 
of personal information, all comments will become part of the public record.  

This notice was first issued on April 14, 2022.


